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Mr. Chairman,

Distinguished Ambassadors - Permanent Representatives,


Thank you for allowing me to come before you today.  This meeting will be one of my last official duties as Georgia’s Ambassador to the United States, Canada and Mexico.  President Shevardnadze has asked me to return to Georgia to become his National Security Advisor.  My time in Washington has been personally and professionally fulfilling for me and I will be leaving behind many dear friends.  I am, however, looking forward to the new challenge that has been offered to me.  I am going home to a very different country from the one I left eight years ago.  Yet one that still has many obstacles to navigate.  

As Georgia enters the second decade of its hard won independence, we struggle with many of the same challenges that your member nations have faced, or currently face. We hope that should our petition for permanent observer status be viewed favorably, we will be able to draw on the past experiences of affiliated nations while expanding our existing bilateral trade and economic relationships.  We truly believe that in today’s highly interdependent world, close cooperation with the international community is imperative in order to attain, and maintain, political and economic stability for Georgia and our neighbors.

In addition, permanent observer status to the OAS will also allow us the valuable opportunity to observe the inner workings of a thriving regional entity.  The fall of the former Soviet Union created a region full of new nations.  It is our hope that the OAS can serve as a model for the many benefits of regional cooperation.  A model we can use to develop the same kind of cooperation with regional organizations such as GUUAM - composed of Georgia, Ukraine, Uzbekistan, Azerbaijan and Moldova.

In my new capacity, I hope to return to Georgia and continue to build on the important country-to-country relationships that have begun to grow since Georgia’s independence ten years ago.  The OAS can be an important component in that effort.

I appreciate your time today and your consideration of our request for permanent observer status to the Organization of American States.  I hope this is the beginning of a longstanding, and mutually beneficial relationship.

Thank you.
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